

DECEMBER COMMUNITY
COUNCIL MEETING

Tuesday, December 10
Frisch's Big Boy
4645 Spring Grove Avenue
6:30 p.m. | Free Pumpkin Pie
7:00 p.m. | Council Meeting
(adjourn by 9:00 PM)

# INVITATION TO COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

You are invited to the next SGV Community Council meeting featuring:



# **BRIAN OGAWA, COMMUNITY & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT**

You've been hearing news about TIF Districts and how they can support future development. What does that look like and how might SGV benefit from a new TIF District in our neighborhood? Brian Ogawa from the City's Department of Community and Economic Development will explain how TIF Districts work and answer our questions.

Contact Brian: Brian. Ogawa@cincinnati-oh.gov, 513-352-6139



## YASMIN CHILTON, MAYOR'S OFFICE

This year's census will be different than in the past. You will be hearing a lot in the coming months from Cincinnati's Complete Count Committee. Yasmin Chilton from Mayor Cranley's office will join us to explain the details. Come out and learn what's new, why this is so important for all of us, and how we can participate.

Contact Yasmin: Yasmin.Chilton@cincinnati-oh.gov, 513-352-6297



### LOCATION: FRISCH'S BIG BOY

Frisch's is one of our long-established neighborhood businesses and a great place for a take-out meal or a place to meet up, including community council meetings! Come early at 6:30 pm to meet store manager, lan, and enjoy complimentary pumpkin pie. Our monthly council meeting will follow, beginning at 7:00 pm.

More info: https://www.frischs.com/

Each monthly Community Council meeting is a great opportunity to learn about what's happening around the city and the neighborhood. From reports by police and fire officials to presentations from guest speakers to community conversations, you will have a chance to hear input and ask questions. More importantly, it's a great place to meet new people and catch up with those you already know.

Your presence and participation make this a stronger, friendlier community.

### **UPCOMING EVENTS** ALL DECEMBER 12/10 12/11 11/21-12/13 1/1 Winton Place **HAPPY SGV Comm SGV 2.0 Spring Grove's Youth Center NEW Giving Tree Council Meeting** Steering **End of Year** YEAR! Committee Mtg Benefiting Frisch's Big Boy Campaign 4645 Spring St. Bernard's Caracole wpyouthcenter.org **SG Cemetery** Grove Annex

# **COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING REPORT: NOVEMBER**

BY ANNIE HILSON. COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEMBER

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance followed by introductions of all present - total 29, including guests. The police report was given by Sgt. Ploehs, our neighborhood liaison, at which time most of the discussion centered around keeping yourself and property safe by not leaving cars running in the winter, adding home cameras, calling the non-emergency number when you see something not normal, and registering cameras with the police to help with crime prevention.

In the past few weeks we have seen two disturbing shooting incidents in the neighborhood: one on Orient involving a drug dealer from outside SGV and the other a dispute shooting on N. Edgewood. We also had a late-night police chase through the neighborhood resulting in a crash into the Constant Care Daycare at E. Epworth & N. Edgewood involving a juvenile in a stolen car. We then broke into small groups to talk about our safety concerns and discussed ideas that we could pursue to improve our neighborhood safety, including more activities for kids, traffic routing, adding community cameras, motion detector lights, etc. Stay tuned for more planned action regarding neighborhood safety.

We then heard from guest, Ms. Eve Bolton from the Board of Education. She spoke about the CANS neighborhood school and the progress being made this year. She also spoke about the CPS 2020 Vision Plan to help with equity education and diversity, and the restoration of programs to give our children more choices for their futures (i.e. Future Teachers of America).

There was an appeal for more community involvement and help with our SGV 2.0 Neighborhood Plan and promoting the next meeting. We then voted for our 2020 Community Council Board. All nominees were elected for a one-year term.



November Community Council meeting at St. Bernard's Annex



Guest speaker Eve Bolton



\*\*\*Please note: the December edition of the SGV Newsletter is only being distributed electronically.\*\*\*

MYSGV.ORG PAGE 2 513-542-1750



# END OF YEAR CAMPAIGN

WPYC IS HOPING TO RAISE MONEY GOING INTO 2020!

**ALL DONATIONS ARE WELCOME** 

**DEC**2019

# Why Support?

4609 N. EDGEWOOD AVE. CINCINNATI, OH 45232 PH: (513) 681-8004 WWW.WPYOUTHCENTER.ORG Your donation will help WPYC grow and offer more services in the coming years. This includes events for the community, more programs for teens and improving our infrastructure inside & out. We hope you will consider donating as much as you are able to this holiday season. Additional ways to donate are available on our website!